


HIDTA invests in several key public safety partnerships, including disrupting and dismantling 
the drug trafficking and money laundering organizations and violent gangs; creating an 
intelligence sharing network for the timely and accurate sharing of information, in particular 
drug trafficking and gun violence intelligence, among law enforcement agencies across the 
country; apprehending America's most wanted fugitives across the world; providing tactical 
training for officers to help keep safe; as well as building public safety/public health 
partnerships to reduce drug overdoses and save lives. 

ONDCP leads and coordinates the nation's drug policy so that it improves the health and 
lives of the American people. The retention of the multi-faceted HIDTA program under 
ONDCP is essential to achieve the President's key drug policy priorities and public safety 
vision for America. 

Simply put, this is not the time to weaken the nation's most effective multi-agency 
framework for addressing the threats posed by cartel-driven drug trafficking. Law 
enforcement professionals across the country-and especially in a state like ours-urge 
Congress to preserve ONDCP's authority over HIDTA and fully fund the HIDTA program. 

I respectfully request your leadership in advocating for a reversal of this budget proposal. 
Your support will help ensure that federal, state, local, and tribal law enforcement agencies 
retain the tools, partnerships, and autonomy required to safeguard our communities. 

Sincerely, 

r:!.t � p ///� 
Colonel Geoffrey D. Noble 
Superintendent 
Massachusetts State Police 
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